
Dear Hiring Manager:
     This is an addendum to my application materials.
     I have been totally blind since birth and have worked my entire adult life without benefit of my own vehicle or a driver license. I have made many off-site trips while working in previous positions. I do this by means of volunteer or paid drivers, carpooling through work, public transportation or taxi cabs.

     I understand that getting to places on public transportation takes longer than driving does. As a result, I am careful to make up any lost time, or to take a laptop with me and work while on the bus or in the Dial-A-Ride van. I recognize that hiring a driver often is an out-of-pocket expense for me, and that is why I often network in my communities to find reputable volunteer drivers if possible. As an alternative method, an agency might take the money it would provide for my company vehicle and instead allow me to use it to pay drivers.
     If I should be interviewed for a position, I would be frank in talking about my disability, my adaptive equipment and any necessary negotiations involved with my traveling from place to place. I would welcome any questions from the interviewers.
      I recognize that driving may be divided into two types: traveling to and from meetings independently and taking clients to their destinations. Driving clients, I realize, has different types of liabilities and responsibilities than traveling alone. If I should need to take clients to their destinations, I would be willing to use drivers or public transportation such as a Dial-A-Ride service, but only with the permission of the client or his/her guardian and with my agency’s approval.

All Best,

Cheryl Wade, MA, CRC, LLPC   


